POLICY ENCOURAGING MEMBERS TO USE SOCIETY FACILITIES


The Unitarian Society of Ridgewood is a dynamic organization whose activities are driven by its membership. As a result we sponsor numerous groups which, pursuant to our mission statement, strive to further the Society’s goals and interests. An important element of this structure is the need for volunteers to replenish the human capital as well as the leadership of the Society’s activities. In order to further these goals it is the Society’s policy that, to the extent possible, group activities (such as meetings, discussions and special events) take place at Society facilities. This policy will encourage the widest possible participation in our component activities by establishing our facilities as the commonly understood “home base” for congregational involvement. This policy also seeks to minimize the effect that conducting meetings and other activities in congregants’ homes may have on those wishing to become involved in an activity – especially those new to the Society. We believe that it is easier to “break the ice” and welcome involvement by centering activities at the focal point of our community rather than in a location that may be unfamiliar to a newly-involved congregant. 
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 FUNDRAISING POLICY
The Unitarian Society of Ridgewood conducts its fiscal affairs in accordance with principles of responsibility, transparency and accommodation to the needs and goals of the Society. In furtherance of the above it is the Society’s policy that all special fundraising done by or on behalf of the Society requires approval by the Board of Trustees. This includes, but is not limited to, special fundraising events and special collections at services. This policy ensures that fundraising activities are evaluated in the context of the overall conduct of the Society’s fiscal affairs. It also reflects the Board’s responsibility to be aware of and responsible for the “public face of the Society”, particularly as it pertains to special events. Finally, the Board needs to be fully cognizant of the fundraising capacities and results of all Councils and Committees and ensure that all Council and Committee work is supported through the overall budget process despite natural differences in the abilities of these bodies to raise funds. 
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